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To: Board of Supervisors

From: Planning and Building Department

Agenda Section: Public Hearing

Vote Requirement:Majority

SUBJECT:
Proposal for a Street Name Change from Lake Benbow Drive to Benbow Inn Drive

RECOMMENDATION(S):
That the Board of Supervisors:

1. Introduce the Name Change into the record, and
2. Consider the recommendation of the Planning Commission to approve the street name change

from Lake Benbow Drive to Benbow Inn Drive, and
3. Approve the street name change to Benbow Inn Drive.

SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Application fees

DISCUSSION:
John E. Porter, owner of the Benbow Inn, is pursuing a Street Name Change from Lake Benbow Drive
to Benbow Inn Drive to avoid confusion for visitors looking for the lake that no longer exists.

The Planning and Building Department received a petition for a street name or change of street name
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signed by all the properties owners that take access from the street in question.  The two-lane county-
maintained road is 0.57 miles from beginning to end. The Department of Public Works is supportive of
the name change if the applicant pays for all the costs associated with installing new street name signs.
The California Department of Transportation also supports the approval of the street name change.

FINANCIAL IMPACT:
No financial impact is associated with the street name change as approval is contingent upon the
applicant paying the Department of Public Works for all costs associated with installing new street
name signs. Also, the California Department of Transportation supports the approval of the street name
change at no cost to the County.

STAFFING IMPACT:
Installation of the street name signs along the road will require staffing of which the applicant will pay
the fees for installation.

STRATEGIC FRAMEWORK:
This action supports your Board’s Strategic Framework priority of providing for and maintaining
infrastructure.

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT:
County Counsel
Department of Public Works
California Department of Transportation

ALTERNATIVES TO STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS:
The board could choose not to approve the street name change request.

ATTACHMENTS:
Attachment 1 - Resolution
Attachment 2 - Planning Commission Decision Packet with Resolution recommending approval.
Attachment 3 - Petition
Attachment 4 - Benbow map
Attachment 5 - Department of Public Works recommendation letter
Attachment 6 - California Department of Transportation approval letter

PREVIOUS ACTION/REFERRAL:
Board Order No.: Click or tap here to enter text.
Meeting of: Planning Commission 4/6/2023
File No.: 23-452
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